
23. PROPOSED NEW ROAD AND RIGHT OF WAY NAMES

Officer responsible Author
Environmental Services Manager Bob Pritchard

Corporate Plan Output:  Subdivisions

The purpose of this report is to obtain the approval of the Board to three new right of
way names and five new road names (see attached plans).

The names have been checked for similarity with existing names.

1. PAP/2000/2495 - Freeman Partnership Englefield Road, Papanui Ward

This subdivision is situated between Englefield Road and the Northwood
subdivision in Belfast. The subdivision creates four cul de sacs, a new road
linking the new road Crombie Green in the Northwood subdivision with
Englefield Road and it is logical to continue the name CROMBIE GREEN for this
road. The names supplied are varieties of apple, or the names of people associated
with the orchard. A second road links Crombie Green  with Englefield Road. It is
proposed to call this road RICHARD SEDDON DRIVE. There are three cul de
sacs running off  Richard Seddon Drive. Commencing from Englefield Drive they
are proposed as BAYLISS CLOSE, ORATIA GROVE, and FANTASIA
GARDENS, and a small cul de sac off Crombie Green proposed as PANACHE
PLACE.

An alternative name has been supplied for each of the above: Sendona for Richard
Seddon,  Splendour for Bayliss, Apple for Oratia,  Peach for Fantasia and Fuji for
Panache.

2. PAP/99/715 - Clearwater Resort Ltd  Johns Road, Papanui Ward

The Board will recall approving the name Clearwater Avenue  at the Board
meeting on  31 May 2000.  The proposal also included the names First and
Second Lanes for two of the three rights of ways off the end of Clearwater
Avenue. Lady Isaac is involved with the Clearwater Development and has
proposed that it would be more appropriate in this area to name the rights of way
after Trout Flys. The following names are proposed:

MAYFLY LANE,  HARTS CREEK LANE and ROTOITI LANE.

Recommendation: That the Board approve the names Richard Seddon drive, Bayliss
Close, Oratia Grove, Fantasia Gardens and Panache Place for the
Freeman subdivision; and Mayfly Lane, Harts Creek Lane and Rotoiti
Lane for the rights of way on Clearwater Resort.

Chairperson’s
Recommendation: That the officer’s recommendation be adopted.


